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The Mississippi Municipal Clerks and Collectors Association held their Regular Business 

Meeting on Monday, July 24, 2017. 

 

The following members of the Executive Board were present: 

 

President: Debbie Bernardo, Hattiesburg 

1st Vice President: Angela Richburg, Byram 

2nd Vice President: Cathy Clark, Clarksdale   

Treasurer: Patricia Lockett, Inverness 

Secretary: Missy Jones, Prentiss 

IIMC Region IV Director: Mary Ann Hess, Laurel 

Northern Trustee: Katie Harbin, Hernando 

Southern Trustee: Jo Ann Robbins, Sumrall 

 

WECOME AND CALL TO ORDER 

 

President Debbie Bernardo called the meeting to order and John W. Carroll, Sr. gave the 

invocation. President Bernardo welcomed everyone to the business meeting. 

 

RECOMMENDATION FROM EXECUTIVE BOARD 

 

David C. Whitaker made motion, duly seconded by Pamela McNutt, to accept the 

following recommendations from the Executive Board: 

 

President – Angela Richburg, Byram 

 

1st Vice-President – Cathy Clark, Clarksdale 

 

2nd Vice-President – Jo Ann Robbins, Sumrall 

 

Secretary – Missy Jones, Prentiss 

 

Treasurer – Patricia Lockett, Inverness 

 

Northern District Trustees: Katie Harbin, Mary Parker, Belinda Simms Hollowell 

 

Central District Trustees: Amelia Wicks, Russell Wall, Deloris Harris 

 



Southern District Trustees: Amber Hinton, Suzette Davis, Lauren Stewart (Lauren 

Stewart will not be included in this vote. She will be sworn in at a later date if her Mayor 

approves appointment) 

 

President Bernardo called for a vote, which was unanimous. 

 

SWEARING IN OF NEW OFFICERS 

 

After the vote was unanimous to accept the recommendations of Executive Board, 

President Bernardo swore in the new officers listed above. 

 

PASSING THE GAVEL 

 

Outgoing President Debbie Bernardo handed the gavel to incoming President Angela 

Richburg.  

 

WELCOME AND RECOGNITION OF RETIRED CLERKS BY PRESIDENT 

ANGELA RICHBURG 

 

President Richburg recognized new clerks and retired clerks. Proclamations were read 

honoring retired clerks Mike Jinks, Lisa Russell and Marsha Fairman. 

 

APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES 

 

A correction was made to the March Minutes (Mary Parker’s name was incorrect for 

Scholarship Chairperson). Russell Wall made motion, duly seconded by Linda White, to 

approve the minutes from the March meeting with the correction. President Richburg 

called for a vote, which was unanimous. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

Patricia Lockett gave a financial report. After review, Russell Wall made motion, duly 

seconded by Sharon King, to accept the financial report. President Richburg called for a 

vote, which was unanimous. 

 

ADOPTION OF 2017-2018 BUDGET 

 

President Richburg made a recommendation to add a beginning balance and ending 

balance to the budget. Kathy Anderson made motion, duly seconded by Jackie Benson to 

accept the budget along with the recommendation. President Richburg called for a vote, 

which was unanimous. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

IIMC – Mary Ann Hess- IIMC has 156 members from Mississippi. The Birmingham Or 

Bust campaign is going well. 



SILENT AUCTION – Amber Hinton – Everything is going well with the Silent Auction. 

The person with the highest bid on their artwork will receive a gift card. 

 

WEBSITE – Lisa Luu gave a report on the new website. 

 

RETIREMENT – Kathy Anderson handed out a list of retired clerks. She requested 

everyone to look over the list and give her the names of retired clerks that need to be 

added. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

None 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

None 

 

Being no further business, President Richburg called a motion to adjourn at 4:34 P.M. 

Amber Hinton made motion, duly seconded by Mary Parker. 

 

 

Faithfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

_______________________ 

Secretary 

 

 

 


